
THE 
PEPPERCORN 
PRESS 

ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 
1 Harrison Street Ariah Park  NSW  2665 
02 6974 1105 ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

 

Insert Front Image Here 

WEEK AND TERM IN ARIAL BLACK FONT 36 

WEEK 5A TERM 4 

KEY DATES 
 

NOV 8 
P&C Meeting 

7.30pm @ Football 
Club Rooms 

 
NOV 17 

Year 6 Graduation 
6pm @ Town Hall 

 
NOV 18 

Whole School 
Assembly 12pm 

(Please note 
change of date) 

 
DEC 15 

Presentation Night 

Respect, Honesty and Resilience 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Community Members, 
 
A huge thank you to Mrs Anderson and Ms Horne for 
Relieving in the Principal chair last week while I attended 
the Australian Primary Principal’s Conference. It certainly 
was an inspiring four days of some impressive keynote 
speakers including Stan Grant, Craig Foster and Dr Richard 
Harris. 
 
Last week I heard our Pre-School transition students had a 
wonderful visit on Tuesday and I look forward to saying hello to them all 
tomorrow. Please remember that before our official transition begins, we 
need the enrolment forms. If you are unsure that you have completed 
them, please call the front office and our office staff will be able to let you 
know. 
 
This week our Year 5 and Year 12 students will be presenting to students 
and staff as to why they should be selected as Captain’s and/or Vice 
Captains. I know Mr Crouch has been assisting students through the 
process which has been changed to include a student vote of their peers. 
They will be presenting this on Friday. 
 
We will be spraying for mosquitos over the next two weeks out of school 
hours and it is highly recommended that students cover up and bring roll 
on insect repellent. Students must not use spray repellent and we are 
unable to supply any repellent. If you have any concerns please contact me. 
 
Have a wonderful week. 
  
Yours in Education, 
 
Allan Johnston 
Principal 
Every student matters every day. 
Every student can succeed. 
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School News 
Overdue Library Books 
 
A reminder for students to please return overdue library books as soon as 
possible. 
 
 
 
2023 School Captain Nominees 
 
This year we are very fortunate to have so many leaders within our school 
community put their name forward to nominate for School Captain in 
2023. All of the nominees have been asked to write a speech to present in 
front of their peers on why they believe they should be school captain, 
which will be done on Friday this week.  
 
We wish all of the nominees the best of luck with their speeches. 
 
Mr Crouch 
 
Year 5 - Grace, Drake, Zoey 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 11 - Sinead, Connor, Annelise, Makaela 
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School News 
Primary News 

What a week of wet weather we had! Our students were so sensible as 
they navigated their lessons and play times in and out of the wet.  
 
Kindergarten have been investigating capacity in Mathematics through 
hands on water play. They have also been focusing on the ‘ay’ sound and 
loved cooking fairy bread when looking at procedural texts. 
 
Year 1/2 have really enjoyed listening to the ‘Eat Your Peas’ story when 
learning about persuasive writing. 
 
Year 3/4 have been focusing on ‘Time’ in Mathematics lessons. They have 
also been learning about alliteration in English. 
 
Year 5 and 6 have been learning about irony in Grammar lessons, 2D 
shapes in Mathematics and sound devices in poetry. 
 
The Infants Dance Group and Year 3/4 Dance Group have been working 
hard on some Christmas dances at lunch time. It has been great to see 
students working together as they learn new skills and steps. 
 
A reminder that Intensive Swimming will be occurring at the end of the 
term. Please ensure your child has returned their swimming permission 
note so they able to participate in Intensive Swimming and all other pool 
activities throughout the term. 
 
Year 6 Graduation 
 
The Year 6 Graduation will be held at the Town Hall on Thursday 17 
November 2022. Please note the change of time to 6.00pm not 6.30pm. 
Dress code is smart casual. Dinner will be provided. Parents are welcome 
to attend (no siblings). If you would like grandparents to attend etc please 
don’t hesitate to call and ask. 
 
An invitation will be sent home with students shortly. If you would like to 
attend, please ensure you complete the return slip on the invitation by 
Friday 11 November for catering purposes. 
 
Mrs Anderson 
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School News 
STAGE 3 HISTORY ASSESSMENT 
 
Just a reminder that the Stage 3 History multi-modal assessment is due 
NEXT WEEK. Students are allowed to email me their tasks during the next 
History lesson. For Year 6, this will be Monday, period 3. For Year 5, this will be 
Thursday, period 5. Please encourage your son/daughter to spend time 
completing the multi-modal task this week.  
 
Mrs Fairman 
 
Sport 
 
Last term students had the opportunity to choose swimming as a 
preference for sport. 
 
Beginning Week 6, we will be taking a group to the pool for sport on Friday 
afternoon, so students will need their swimmers, a rashie and a towel. 
 
If students have any questions, queries or concerns regarding their sport 
groups, they will need to see Ms Forster during recess or lunch before Friday. 
 

 
This week we are very excited to have some Year 10 students participating in 
the Rotary Mock Interviews. The Rotary Club of Temora is conducting 
student interviews for Year 10 students from local and district schools. The 
program provides a realistic interview experience for students to help them 
prepare to some extent for when they are going to need to do this as they 
seek to enter the workforce. This has fitted in very well with our current topic 
in work education and in preparation for work experience in Week 9.  
 
Summa Watts will be attending with an interview with a social work/
psychology team. Corey Derrick will be in a mock interview for the building/
construction industry. Phoebe Banfield will experience a nursing/midwifery 
interview and Myles Fletcher will be interviewed by a team in horticulture/
arborist. 
 
We are thrilled to be invited to this opportunity and look forward to hearing 
all about it. I will be sure to include some photos in the coming weeks. 
 
Ms Horne 

Secondary News 
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Ariah Park Swimming Pool 
 
Ariah Park Swimming Pool opens for the 2022/23 season today Monday 7th 
Nov at 3.30pm (weather permitting of course). The pool WILL NOT be 
opening on Friday the 11th Nov at all. 
  
Membership for the season is: 
Family $175 
Single $105 
Pens/Child $75 
These can be paid in person at the canteen or online into the Pool Account 
BSB 032-738 A/C 120232. Please drop a copy of your receipt into the canteen. 
All memberships must be finalised by the End of Nov. 
  
Our Daily Admissions are: 
Adults 18+: $4.00 
Child 5+: $2.50 
Child 18th to 5yrs: $1.00 
Non Swimming: $1.00 
Family Day Pass: $13.00 
  
Our operating hours are: 
School Term Mon -Fri 3.30 to 6pm. Weekends 2pm to 7pm.  
School Holidays Mon - Sat 10am to 12pm & 3pm to 8pm. Sun 3pm to 8pm 
only. 
 
Remember your Sunscreen & Mozzie Spray, due to Council Regulations the 
Pool is no longer able to provide these.  
  
We look forward to seeing everyone enjoying our amazing facility 
throughout the Summer. 



Community News 

 12 



Community News 

 13 



Community News 

 14 



Community News 

 15 



ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 

1 Harrison Street  Ariah Park  NSW  2665 

PO Box 56  Ariah Park  NSW  2665  

Principal’s Email: allan.johnston@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: https://ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Calendar 

Principal: Allan Johnston 

Phone: 02 6974 1105 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (School) 

Fax: 02 6974 1017 

 

 

 

Week  

5A 

Nov 7 Nov 8 

 

Nov 9 Nov 10 Nov 11 

Rotary Mock    
Interviews       

Year 10 

P&C Meeting 
7.30pm @     

Football Club 
Rooms 

  School Captain 
Speeches & Voting 

    Canteen 

Week 
6B 

Nov 14 Nov 15 Nov 16 Nov 17 Nov 18 

   Year 6            
Graduation 6pm 

@ Town Hall 

Whole School   
Assembly 12pm 

    Canteen 

Canteen Roster 
 
 

Friday 11 November: Caroline O’Brien & Erin Bell 
Friday 18 November: Amanda Prentice & Jill Edis 

                                                       

Upcoming Calendar Events:  Presentation Night - 15 December 

                                                                         


